
Important information relating to passport fees. 

 

Dear passport applicant, 

Please read this hand-out carefully before you lodge your passport application 

at a Danish mission (embassy or consulate). 

Generally, renewal of your Danish passport is a straightforward procedure. 

However, applicants need to be aware that the details of some applicants’ 

circumstances may give rise to questions around their eligibility to obtain a 

Danish passport. Your attention is in particular drawn to the Citizenship by 

Descent rule and the 22-year rule.  

You are therefore strongly encouraged to check the passport and citizenship 

information on the following links: 

https://australien.um.dk/rejse-og-ophold 

http://australien.um.dk/rejse-og-ophold/  (in Danish) 

http://australien.um.dk/en/travel-and-residence/ (in English) 

on the Danish Ministry of Foreign Affairs’ website for Australia and New 

Zealand (www.australien.um.dk) prior to lodging your application. Should you 

still have unanswered questions after checking the information on the website, 

please don’t hesitate to contact either the Danish Embassy in Canberra or the 

Consulate-General in Sydney prior to lodging your application. – Contact 

details of both, can be found on above website. 

Please be aware, it is possible to withdraw your application for a Danish 

passport at any time, however once processing of your application has started 

(after lodging the application and payment of associated fee) it will not be 

possible to get a refund of the application fee.   
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